Otteis Loopunes



# ANSETT-A.N.A.

The Nation's most experienced Airline, offer you all our facilities for your travel.

We arrange everything —

Air Travel, Transport, Accommodation, Conference

Rooms, etc.

JUST PHONE US AND OUR TRAVEL EXPERT WILL CALL

Ansett A.N.A.

178 LIVERPOOL STREET, HOBART
Phone 2 2921

1965

# PARK



# BEACH

# SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB

-

AFFILIATED WITH THE SURF LIFE-SAVING
ASSOCIATION OF AUSTRALIA

\*

Annual Report and Financial Statement

TO BE PRESENTED TO MEMBERS AT THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

\*

"VIGILANCE AND SERVICE"



# PARK BEACH SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB.

(Founded 1959)

Annual Report and Statement of Accounts to be presented to the Sixth Annual General Meeting of the Club to be held at Hobart on Wednesday, 15th September 1965 at 8.00 p.m.

# AGENDA

- 1. Confirmation of Minutes of last Annual General Meeting.
- 2. Business arising.
- 3. Adoption of Annual Report and Statement of Accounts.
- 4. Election of Officers for 1965-66 Season.
- 5. General business (immediate and urgent business only).

GIL OAKES HON SECRETARY.

# OFFICE BEARERS 1964-65.

PATRON: Hom. E.C.McKay M.I.C.

VICE-PATRONS: Mr.B.Hodgman.
Mr.D.Wright.

Mr.E.Hawkor. Mr.R.Oakley.

Hon. D. Cashion M.H.A.

PRESIDENT: Mr.A.M.Ashton.

VICE PRESIDENTS: Mr.A.E.Griffiths.
Mr.G.Lanzlinger.

CLUB CAPTAIN: Mr.B.Foley.

VICE CAPTAIN: Mr.J.Morley.

HOW.SECRETARY: Mr.G.Oakes.

ASSISTANT SECRETARY
& REGISTRAR

Mr.M.Clarkson

HOW TREASURER: Mr.R.H.Wright.

CHIEF INSTRUCTOR: Mr.E.McDonald.

BOAT CAPTAIN: Mr.E. McDonald.

CHIEF GEAR STEWARD: Mr.D. Patterson.

ASSISTANT GEAR STEWARDS: Messrs.T. Proporjohn,

P.Lanzlinger. C.Woodward. JUNIOR CAPTAIN:

Mr.C.Woodward.

PUBLICITY OFFICER:

Mr.G.Oakes.

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE:

Messrs. J.Luttrell, G.Mather.

T.Properjohn.
L.Johnson.
M.Fostor.
M.Clarkson.

CLUB HOUSE DIRECTOR:

Mr.E.McDonald.

HON . MEDICAL ADVISER:

Dr.R. Buttfield.

HON . LEGAL ADVISER:

Mr.R. Jennings.

HON . ARCHITECT:

Mr.J.H.Dorney.

HOM . AUDITOR:

Mr.K.M.Eltham.

DELEGATES TO S.L.S.A.
TAS. STATE CENTRE:

Mr.A.M.Ashton. Mr.G.Oakes.

Mr.B.Foley.

# PARK BEACH SURF LIFE SAVING CLUB SIXTH ANNUAL REPORT AND FINANCIAL STATEMENT.

Gentlemen,

Once again I take pleasure in presenting the Annual Report of the Park Beach Surf Life Saving Club.

Let us bear in mind, as the year 1964-65 is reviewed, that our Club may no longer be described as young and inexperienced. During the past six years it has developed into a mature organization performing a vitally important public service.

Many problems have been faced and surmounted in this period. Perhaps the major problem has been the change in the surfing habits of the public. We must now realise that young men, who enjoy surfing, are no longer inevitably drawn to the surf life saving movement. To-day they must be recruited.

One pleasing result of these changes is that the undisciplined and un-coperative individual no longer feels disposed to make the sacrifices entailed in the membership of a surf life saving club. He is, therefore, attracted to other less responsible surfing activities.

The past year has been one of growth and consolidation. The Club successfully undertook the major task of organizing the Tasmanian Surf Life Saving Championships. Significant increases occured in both junior membership and in the number of awards gained.

For the first time two members who received their Bronze Medallions as Park Beach members have passed through our ranks to attain the status of Examiners.

When assessed the events of the year illustrate graphically the vitality, enthusiasm and dedication of the young men who compose the Park Beach Surf Life Saving Club.

## Patrols and Life Saving.

Once again the Club has patrolled Park Beach successfully. I am delighted to report that during the season no life was lost. This fact is doubtless due to the efficiency of patrols.

Forty (40) individual patrols were manned by members in the period December to March. Each patrol was on the beach for an average of 5\frac{3}{4} hours. This means that a mammoth total of 1,145 man-hours were spent by the Club members in safeguarding surfers at Park Beach. This, of course, does not include the time spent on essential work such as maintenance of gear and the Club House, training of candidates for examination and the administration of Club affairs.

The Club Captain (Brian Foley) and Vice Captain (Jeff Morley) supervised patrols throughout the season. They were, of course, ably assisted by the seven patrol captains. All are to be complimented on the manner in which the job was done, especially towards the end of the season when the weather did little to encourage the art of natation and when members tended to turn their attention to winter sports.

No rescues were performed during the season, however in considering this fact it would be wise to assess the number of rescues averted by the alertness of patrols in anticipating danger.

The efficiency of patrols is emphasized by our third placing in the State-wide B.P. Patrol Competition. This was consistent with similar high placings in preceding years.

However, to maintain this standard we must adapt ourselves to changing conditions. The Club would be advised to investigate the possibility of illuminating the beach and adjacent waters at night. Many small boats fish in the area on summer evenings and in the event of a mishap an efficient spotlight would be of immense assistance to those performing a rescue. I am certain that the members called by local residents to deal with just this type of situation during the last Christmas holidays will agree on the absolute necessity of a spotlight.

#### First-Aid.

First-Aid is another of our major public services. Whenever a patrol is on the beach the Club's first-aid equipment is available for immediate use. Frequently members at the Club during non-patrol hours are called upon to administer first-aid.

The Club House phone (which is a major item of expenditure) is doubtless indispensible in cases of serious injury. Whilst our first-aid equipment has proved generally adequate, Club finance has prevented development of these facilities.

The Club Management Committee is now considering the construction of a first-aid room. This would be a most desirable attribute to our present facilities.

#### Examinations and Awards,

The following members are to be congratulated upon gaining awards. It is to be hoped that the knowledge will be put to good use.

#### BRONZE MEDALLIONS.

C.Chism, I.Smith, A.R.McDermott, R.W.Jones, K.C.Wright, B.J.Dunkley, J.A.D'Emden, R.H.Cuttriss, F.R.D'Emden, G.T.McNancy, K.T.Walsh, N.V.Sargent, C.J.Walters, J.A.Bowden, A.J.Black.

#### INSTRUCTOR CERTIFICATES.

J.R.Luttrell, M.J.Clarkson, T.J.Properjohn, T.P.Keenan, C.N.Woodward, P.G.Lanzlinger.

#### EXAMINER CERTIFICATES,

D. Patterson, R.H. Wright.

The Chief Instructor (Eoin McDonald) is to be felicitated upon the number of successful candidates. The totel of 15 Bronze Medallions awarded is an increase of 5 on last season and the total of 6 Instructor Certificates is an increase of 3 on the number gained last season. All members join in extending congratulations to Rex Wright and Dennis Patterson upon their success in gaining the Examiner Certificates.

This is indeed an important step in the Club's development as Rex and Dennis are the first members who have earned their Bronze Medallions with Park Beach and passed on to attain the rank of Examiner.

# Club Awards.

Best Clubman

The Annual Club Awards were presented at the Annual Dinner, Congratulations are extended to the successful members -

Bost R. & R. Man	E, McDonald.
Boatman of the Year	P.Lanzlinger.
Senior Belt Champion	P.Biscoe.
Senier Surf Champion	P.Biscoo.
Recruit of the Year	N.Sargent.
The most efficient Patrol	Patrol No.6.
	J.Morley (Capt)
	C.Woodward.
	J. Walters.
and and an extra concession of the	G.McNancy.
THE THE PARTY OF T	J.D'Emden.
Junior Belt Champion	M. Hawkor.
Junior Surf Champion	A.Black.
Best All-Round Competitor	B.Foley.

#### Club Membership for 1964-65.

The active Club membership showed a marked increase on the figures for the preceding year. An increase of 10 inactive junior membership accounted for a major proportion of the growth. The details for the season 1964-65 are as follows:-

C. Woodward.

Senior	Active	Members	29
Junior	Active	Members	16
Associa	te Meml	pers	7
Country	Member	rs .	8
Cadet 1	Tembers		2
Unquali	fied		6
			68

Whilst the growth of active membership during our first six seasons is clearly illustrated below, we would be wise to continue a vigorous policy of recruitment.

Year Ending -	60.	61.	62.	63.	64.	65.
Active Member-	COURT OF	70	21	) =	71.	1.5
ship	6.	12.	24.	45.	34.	4-5.

#### Competition.

The Club competed in all but one Carnival held by the Tasmanian State Centre during the season. The State Championships provided pleasing results. Our "A" boat crew, E.McDonald, D.Cole, G.Jacob, P.Lanzlinger and D.Patterson was narrowly beaten by Burnie in one of the most thrilling races of the Carnival. Their second placing was indeed remarkable in view of the fact that the crew was rowing a moulded ply-wood boat for the first season. The theory that the change from a planked boat takes more than a season was completely shattered.

# Club House.

The policy of consolidation of amenities in the Clubhouse was continued. The fireplace has proven most popular especially with those who spend week-ends at Park Beach.

# State Championships.

The undisputed highlight of our season was the success of the first Tasmanian Championships held in the South. These were conducted on Park Beach on Sunday, 14th February 1965. Members spent many hours preparing for the occasion. Final arrangements were completed on the preceding day. At that time weather and surf conditions were unfavourable. In the afternoon a chilly breeze brought a dull sea mist from the South-east. The surf was flat.

The next morning was magnificent. It was fine, warm and sunny and a big surf was unruffled by a very light northerly breeze. These perfect conditions persisted throughout the day and contributed to the best Tasmanian Championship Carnival in the memory of most officials. Many members will agree that Tasmania will never see a better Surf Life Saving Carnival.

The untiring and unselfish work of our supporters on this day must not go unmentioned. The ladies auxiliary undertook the immense task of feeding all competitors and spectators. The Fathers of members did a sterling job in manning the gates throughout the long hot day

## Management Committee.

To date a total of 14 meetings have been held on the basis of two per month during the active season, and once per month at other times. Details of attendance are as dollows, with apologies shown in brackets:

J.Morley	11.	G.Lanzlinger	4. (1)
R.Wright	8. (2)	E.McDonald	14.
N.Coulston	2.	D.Patterson	12.
C.Mather	6. (4)	M.Ashton	14.
M.Foster	4. (3)	G.Oakes	14.
M.Clarkson	11.	B.Foley	13. (1)
J.Luttrell	11.	A.Griffiths	5. (5)
T.Properjohn	9.	P.Lanzlinger	9.
C.Woodward	11.	T.Keenan	2. (4)
		L.Johnson	1.

# Fund Raising.

#### BUTTON DAY.

As usual Button Day was conducted on a combined basis by all Southern Clubs. The total amount received by this Club was £83.9.10d. Indeed a sizeable amount for one day's work.

#### RAFFLE.

Our most successful venture was a Raffle.
Morris Clarkson and John Luttrell are to be
commended upon their organization of this event.
A report by John is to be found at the end of
this report.

#### Social Activities.

Members enjoyed several social functions during the year. The Annual barbecue held on the first week-end of the season was a great success.

#### SOCIAL CRICKET MATCH.

At the end of the season we defeated Hobart-Carlton S.L.S.C. at the Sorell cricket ground. The weather was fine and the ground fast.

Carlton batted firm and were subject to a "blistering" pace attack by the Park Beach fast bowlers McDonald and Clarkson. Cole was the first change and his left arm swingers proved almost unplayable in the breezy conditions. He was unlucky not to get more wickets. However, despite this good bowling Carlton hung on to score a formidable 110.

The Lunch break was taken between innings and at 1.45 p.m. the Park Beach openers walked nervously to the wicket. Stephenson opened the attack for Carlton and immediately had the batsmen in difficulty. Our supporters were depressed when we lost both openers for only 12 runs. Clarkson and McDonald then came together and after a quiet beginning threw caution to the wind and mastered the confident attack. Eventually Clarkson was out L.B.W. to McKenzie for 18. Cole then came to the wicket and soon was dealing out stiff punishment to the bowlers. His 32 runs were scored in a very short time. During this period McDonald had been providing one of the most lively displays of batting soon at Sorell for many years. In a most polished manner ho hooked and drove all bowlers, scoring no less than two sixes and six fours in his score of 43. Added to this were scores of B. Dunkley (11) and C. Woodward (13).

The total was 145.

#### AMNUAL DINNER.

This was conducted at the Waratah Hotel on 3rd July 1965. Among the guests were Mr. & Mrs.McLaughlin, Mr.R.Dudman (State President) and Mr.Richardson (Southern District Supervisor). The usual enjoyable evening was highlighted by the presentation of trophies.

#### CAPTAIN'S DAY.

The Annual Captain's Day was held on the 28th March 1965 at Park Beach. Unfortunately due to a South-west gale, conditions were unpleasant. However, those members who participated enjoyed the usual exciting tussle. Members were divided into their patrols and competed in water, beach and boat events. Some of the less experienced beatmen were unsettled by the choppy conditions. The Club Captain (Brian Foley) is to be complimented upon his organization of the Carnival.

#### News of Members.

Although information is usually rather vague we still manage to keep in touch with members who are out of the State.

Those on armod service are as follows:-

Brîan Dunkin, Tan Mulholland, Chris Cruise and Terry Properjohn. Tas Walters, who joined the Club whilst with the R.A.A.F. has now been posted to Canberra A.C.T. (I'll bet Tas is still "fair-barkin").

Other members to cross Bass Strait are Tom Keenan (Qld) Geoff Moffat (N.S.W.) Toad Cruise (New Guinea) Barry Dunkley (Victoria) Chris Guesdon (last seen leaving Adelaide) Neil Coulston (N.S.W.) Richard Blundstone (Norway).

Two members tied the nuptial knot during the year. Best wishes to Bruce and Janet Basstian and David and Pat Challis.

Congratulations to those members who represented Tasmania in other sports -

Water Polo: Jeff Morley, Peter Biscoe and Tank and Bub D'Emden.

Rugby Union: Eoin McDonald.

# Appreciation

Because of the nature of our work as a Surf Life Saving Club, public assistance and co-operation is essential. On behalf of the Club I would like to thank the following public minded citizens, firms and clubs for their generous support during the 1964-65 season.

Mr.M. Patterson

For his assistance in improving the Club House and Boat Shed.

Mr.Edge.

For his work in constructing the fireplace and the donation of a flag-pole.

Mr.Ellison Hawker.

For his support.

Mr.Kisich.

For his assistance with Club printing.

Mr.E.Cruise.

For his untiring support.

Mr.A.E.Griffiths.

For his invaluable assistance in Club administration and for his support in the printing of this report.

Ladies Auxiliary.

For support and co-operation.

B.P.Australia Ltd.

For the use of the B.P. Theatre for Club meetings and for other generous support.

R.S.S.A.I.L.A.

For the loan of flags and banners.

Ansott-A.N.A.

For their support.

Hobart-Carlton S.L.S.C.

For the loan of Carnival

Gear.

Mr.A.K.Smith.

For his generous support.

Rothmans of Pall Mall (Aust). Ltd.

For their support.

#### Conclusion.

By virtue of this Club's affiliation with the Surf Life Saving Association of Australia each member subscribes to the motto

"Vigilance and Sorvice"

(Contd.Page 18).

## LIFE SAVING

# 1964-65 SEASON ENDED 31ST AUGUST 1965.

CLUB.

# PAYMENTS

Clubhouse	98- 4- 5
Gran Gear State Centre Functions Light and Power Telephone	98. 4. 5. 128.17.10. 56.17. 0. 138.10. 0. 55.19. 2. 35. 2. 6.
Insurances Track Suit Appliqueing State Championships Stationery, Postage Raffle Expenses Grant to Ladies Auxiliary Maintenance and Repairs Handbooks Travelling Sundries Balance (Carried Forward) 1965	74. 4. 4. 6.18. 6. 123. 1. 4. 36.11. 0. 127.17. 8. 20. 0. 0. 49.18. 4. 10.12. 0. 48. 4. 6. 7. 6. 0. 36.13. 6.
	£1054.18.1.

# SUMMARY OF CLUB'S BANK BALANCES.

General Account	36.13. 6.
Art Union Account	179. 5.11.
Building Fund Account	23. 8. 0.
Ladies Auxiliary Account	98.15.10.
	£ 338. 3. 3.
	The second second second

(Signed) R.H.WRIGHT.

Hon . Treasurer .

# FINANCIAL STATEMENT

### RECEIPTS

Bal.Brought Forward 1964	32.4. 5.
Subscriptions	62.12.0.
Donations Button Day Badges, Monograms Track Suit Appliqueing Telephone Regatta Prizes Insurance Claims Functions Transfer from Art Union account " " Fund Raising " (Raffle) State Championships Government Grant Bank Interest	38. 4. 0. 104.15.11. 1.10. 0. 9. 7. 0. 7.14. 0. 13. 0. 0. 53. 5. 6. 106. 7. 6. 100. 0. 0. 349. 6.11. 122. 9. 1. 50. 0. 0. 4. 1. 9.
	-Le + 0 ) s

£1054.18. 1

#### ART UNION ACCOUNT

RECEIPTS				AYMENTS			
רפת	fram	7061	077	7.0	7		

Bal.from 1964 271.10.1. Tran.to Gen.

Bank Interest 7.15.10. Bal. C/Fwd. 179. 5.11. £ 279. 5.11.

# BUILDING FUND ACCOUNT

DECETOMO

RECEIPIS		PAYMENTS			
Bal. from 1964 Bank Interest	22. 5.11.	Bal.Forward 1965	23.	8.	0.
	-		SUSTINEES.	Marking:	Mark to
2	23. 8. 0.	£	23.		

Let us continually apply this maxim to our policies and actions and in so doing maintain the confidence and support of the surfing public.

· My personal thanks are extended to all · members for their co-operation and assistance · during my term as Honorary Secretary.

I hereby move the adoption of this, the Sixth . Annual Report of the Park Beach Surf Life . Saving Club.

GIL. OAKES
HON. SECRETARY.

15th September 1965.

#### The Cover.

. . . . .

. O . . . .

Peter Lanzlinger is to be complimented upon his designing of the cover of this report.

# Club Captain's Report.

The 1964-65 season, though continually hampered by bad weather and consequently poor beach crowds, was a successful one for the Park Beach Surf Life Saving Club. Patrols were of a high standard throughout and our competition results commendable - two State Championships coming to Club members. Active membership was considerably increased near the end of the season when eighteen members gained awards at one examination. This was especially commendable as five Instructor's Certificates were among the awards.

No rescues were performed, however, patrols were present at all rostered times as seen by a 100 per cent attendance record. First Aid service was given to the public on numerous occasions.

Club gear has been maintained at a high level, though no large purchases were made. Carnival equipment is the only deficiency in our gear at the moment.

The Club performed well in all Carnivals entered, the culmination being the State Championships at our home beach. The Pembroke Trophy Carnivals were keenly contested with Carlton the overall winner. The Inter Patrol Carnival, held in poor weather conditions, was not as successful as the previous year, though it showed the evenness of our patrol system.

In conclusion I would like to thank all Club members for their co-operation shown throughout the year and may I express my hope that the coming season will be even more successful than the previous one.

BRIAN FOLEY
CLUB CAPTAIN.

Chief Instructors Report.

Ladies & Gentlemen,

It is with great pleasure that I place before you my report of the instructional and competitive activities of the Club for the 1964-65 Season.

The past season has been successful in that although we have not reached the greatest heights in competition, we have managed to keep the name of Park Beach well respected in this field.

Generally the year has been a very harmonious one with experience and understanding working in close knit with experience and willingness to learn. The older members and instructors helped me no end with the arduous training of new recruits. Details of awards gained due to these untiring efforts are published elsewhere.

This year we entered all Carnivals with the exception of Ulverstone, which was unfortunately after the State Championships.

Members pockets could ill afford the trip

North and furthermore the feeling amongst the members was that they should devote a little more time to the protection of the public at Park Beach. At all Carnivals the members performed splendidly, with Club spirit reigning supreme.

The highlight of the competition side was the State Championships of which Park Beach was the Host Club.

Gil Oakes once again spreadeagled the sprint field to win a championship and Michael Hawker won the Junior Ski Titlo.

The ever improving "A" Boat Crew were beaten by the narrowest of margins in the final and could easily reverse the placings next year. The Senior R.R. always put up a good display, but somehow a first placing eluded them.

I feel that the standard of our Club's keeness and ability is still on the upgrade. However, this is only possible through the continued support of members and supporters alike, and it is hoped that this support will be forthcoming for many years and so enable us to keep Park Beach free of incident and the Park Beach Club to the fore amongst others.

I must take this opportunity to congratulate all members who successfully passed exams for their awards and to sincerely thank the Club in general for its efforts of the past.

EOIN S. MCDONALD. CHIEF INSTRUCTOR. Chief Gear Steward's Report.

I would like to thank all assistant gear stewards and Club members who helped to make the past season a great success.

DENNIS PATTERSON CHIEF GEAR STEWARD.

Junior Captain's Report.

My congratulations go to the increased number of successful Junior Bronze candidates who have given the Club a great foothold for the coming Season.

I am sure the Club will fare very well.

CHRIS WOODWARD
JUNIOR CAPTAIN.

## Report by Club Raffle Committee.

This year the Club conducted a very successful raffle, the major prize being a block of land in the Dodges Ferry-Park Beach district. The raffle succeeded in adding approximately £200 to the Club's bank balance.

The Club, apart from general selling conducted by members, took advantage of the annual regattas in Hobart, our main selling fixtures being the Sandy Bay and Hobart Regattas.

Here, thanks go out especially to the Club's old friend Ted Cruise and Len Johnston. The Ladies Committee, who also supplied the main prizes, were invaluable also at the Regattas, as were a number of the Clubs' friends, including some of Hobart's top entertainers who gave a number of items at our Regatta Stand and proved very popular - no doubt they sold many tickets for us.

The Club also appreciated Mr.Hawker's fine gesture in making his City store available for ticket selling; roughly two hundred books were sold here, including the winning ticket.

The raffle ended on a high-note with the drawing of the raffle by Mr.Brian Hodgman in his Television Sports Show on TVT Channel 6.

JOHN R. LUTTRELL. For the Committee.

#### President's Addendum.

I take this opportunity to thank my Vice-Presidents, Officers, Committee and all members for their support in making the past season so successful.

At the conclusion of another year of activities by the Park Beach Surf Life Saving Club, it gives me considerable satisfaction to know that the officers and members carried out their duties to the Club and the general public in a very satisfactory manner, thus upholding the traditions of the S.L.S.A. which are unsurpassed by any other voluntary organisation in Australia.

In the six years since the Park Beach Club first became an organized unit it has grown into an intrinsic part of the S.I.S. movement of Australia, which has saved approximately 140,000 lives since it was established on the 18th October 1907.

The growing importance of such an organisation in Southern Tasmania can be measured by the fact that the Government and the Sorell Municipality are supporting our Club and in the not too distant future it is hoped that toilets and dressing rooms will be erected at Park Beach to cater for the great influx of surfers at this very popular beach. Before the start of next season I have been assured that By-Laws will be in force regulating the use of surf boards, canoes, boats etc. for the safety of swimmers.

I wish to pay tribute to the Southern Supervisor and Examiners for conducting examinations at Park Beach, thus ensuring that efficiency is at the highest standard at all times.

For a number of years I have envisaged a Training and Meeting Headquarters in Hobart for the three Southern Clubs. This has been brought a step closer by the interest shown by The Hon.Minister for Police, Mr.H.McLaughlin M.H.A.

MARC ASHTON
PRESIDENT.

Annual Report of Park Beach Surf Life Saving Club.
Ladies Auxiliary 1965.

The Ladies Auxiliary consisting of the following members:-

Mrs.Cole (President) Mrs.Woodward, Miss O'May, Miss Patterson, Mrs.Oakley & Mrs.Patterson (Secretary Treasurer).

Mr.McDonald and Mr.D.Patterson - Club representatives.

Miss Sculthorpe last year's President resigned and Mrs Cole was elected President. Our activities during the year consisted of two Cabarets at Lewisham Hotel and were successful, a supper being donated and served by the Ladies Auxiliary each time, and all donations towards our Cabarets were appreciated.

Our Stall at the State Championships held at Park Beach in February was a success, and the help of all Ladies was appreciated.

The Ladies Auxiliary also helped with a Raffle run by the Club to raise funds at the Sandy Bay Regatta and also the Hobart Regatta.

The 1,000 bricks we purchased in the last report have been built into a fireplace and plaqued with freestone and mantel and is very much appreciated by Club Members.

We have also bought a Dart Board and Darts, a Firescreen and paid for repairs to boat trailer and wireless in the Club House. I would like to see a few more Mothers join the Ladies Auxiliary and help the Club along.

"How about it Ladies"?.

(Mrs) E. Patterson Secretary.

PARK BEACH S.L.S.C. LADIES AUXILIARY.

Miss Scolinorpe lost year's President resident for and for Cole was elected President, Our coldylates during the year consisted of the

total one of many two between the agency and the agency of

our Cobsceta were appropriated.

Our Stall at the State Championships had the

The Lodies Luidillary also helped with a Raffle

teal and at boundaring on minist cool and boundaring of the boundary of the boundaring of the boundari

We have also bought a part Scard and Darts, a Pirosecrom and paid for repairs to book tention and whycless in the Club Women. TURNITATE DESIGNATE LIBERA

A LO LOS PERMISOS VEIGNORES DE ACTUARDOS PERMISOS DE CONTROL DE CO

RILLYZ ILVIVIO

TO ALL STATE OF THE PROPERTY O

and the second exemply again at the fact the

Para Desa

Source time! has for well

Promisery - wight v.H.R. (bull) 22)

\*\*\*\*\*

# PARK BEACH SURF

# ANNUAL FINANCIAL STATEMENT

#### RECEIPTS

Balance Brought Forward CABARETS	rd 60.0.4.
Lewisham Hotel	23.10. 0. 21.14. 3.
Less Cabaret expenses	45. 4. 3. 23. 1. 9. 22. 2. 6.
CARNIVAL STALLS	
Carlton Park Beach	3.16. 3. 96.12. 2.
Less expenses	100. 8. 5. 77. 6. 9. 23. 18.
Bank Interest	1.17. 8.
Club Raffle Proportion	20.0.0.
	£ 127. 2. 2.
	CONTRACTOR OF CONTRACTOR ACCIONATE

Audited and Found Correct

(Signed) R.H.Wright - Treasurer.
Park Beach S.L.S.C.

LIFE SAVING CLUB - LADIES AUXILL'RY.

1961:-1965 SEASON.

#### EXPENDITURE

GEAR & EQUIPMENT  Boat Trailer repairs  " " wheel caps  Banner fringing  CLUBHOUSE FITTINGS	13.14. 3. 10. 0. 14. 8.	14.18.11.
Curtain Fittings Dart Board (New) Firescreen Radio repairs	1. 2. 0. 5.10. 0. 2.17. 5. 2. 5. 0.	11.14. 5.
Stationery, Stamps, Teleph	none	1.13. 0.
Balance Carried Forward	£	98.15110.

(Signed) E.E.Patterson - Hon.Treasurer.
Park Beach S.L.S.C.
Ladies Auxiliary.